The Township of Terrace Bay is seeking a new Clerktreasurer Administrator.

see page 7

The careers of teachers have not always been so controversial as these days.

see page 9

Local residents contact MNR about building an access ramp into Lake Superior.

see page 12

If you are worried about what movies your children see, check this ratings guide.

that time.

Much hockey has

been played in the

old days. See these

photo memories of

see pics page 17

Terrace Bay schreiber Public Library TERRACE BAY, ONT. POT 2WO C.C.T.F.N.

Wednesday, June 10, 1987

Vol. 42, No. 23

Serving Terrace Bay, Schreiber and Rossport

35¢



Touching base

The Terrace Bay-Schreiber Minor Ball Programs started on Monday, June 1 (shown in evidence above). This year the Minor Ball program includes

umpire\coaching clinics, skills development clinics and exhibition games between communities. Come out and cheer your community on!

(Photo by Ken Lusk).

Recreational questionnares will help to identify needs.

By Ken Lusk

The Recreational Masterplan for the Township of Schreiber is wellunderway and Barb Hodgins, planner for Conlin Engineering and Planning Limited, (the company doing the study), was in town last Wednesday and talked to the News about the plan.

(Conlin also did Schreiber's Official Plan about 11/2 years ago. The Official Plan defines land use in a community. Hodgins said that the recreational plan could possibly bring about a need for amendments to policies in the Official Plan).

has evolved between herself and the groups, organizations and persons in the community that she has been talking to about the plan.

Hodgins talked to representatives from the Girl Guides, the Boy Scouts, baseball leagues, the legion, the Curling Club and the

Chimo Club, just to name a few. These discussions are taking place in order to pinpoint possible

future recreational needs of the community.

Another such group was the study team for the community, the Recreation Committee. The committee is composed of Councillors Tom Quinton and Gerry Godin, Recreation Director Ron Larivee, Chairman Irene Borutski, Vicechairman Janet Moorey, Jack Handle, Alice Scott, Gary Dament, Keith Scott Sr., Reeve Mike Cosgrove, Bert Logan and Tammy McParland, the student representative on the committee.

Questionnare

questionnare will be Hodgins said that a good rapport distributed to every household in Schreiber on or around June 10. It will basically ask what type of recreational facilities people believe there is or will be a need for as well as whether respondents would support an increase in the tax base for such facilities, said

Hodgins. There will be many drop-off points in Schreiber for the completed questionnares and residents have until June 19 to fill it in and drop it off.

Tammy Meister, a Schreiber resident, has been hired by Conlin to assist anyone in the community who may have questions about the questionnare once they receive it. Tammy can be reached at the recreation centre at 824-2317.

Hodgins said that right now Conlin is in the informationgathering stage of the plan. Discussions are held and information is analyzed in order to indicate what people want in the way of recreation.

A wide eye will definitely be kept on cost, because as Hodgins said, people don't want a "pie in the sky". Whatever grants can possibly be utilized will be, said Hodgins, so that the citizens' tax dollar can go further.

Below is an article written by Conlin and submitted by Hodgins to the News. It basically touches upon the what is involved in the three steps of the plan.

see masterplan page 6

Students Placement office now openmany jobs listed

By Ken Lusk

for the summer.

see 15

Once again the Student Placenent Centre of the Canada Employment Centre for Students CECS) is open for business. The tudent Placement Officer, Moniie Parise, would like to help hunareds of local students find work

Parise, who took over from last year's officer Jaclynne Speziale, officially opened her office on Monday, June 1.

Her role, and the role of the centre, is to help find summer employment for secondary and postsecondary students in Terrace Bay, Schreiber, Rossport and Pays Plat. (Employment does not necessarily end for the students once the summer is over. In addition, there is no age restriction for registering. The student must have gone to school in the last school year and be planning to go back in the next year).

Parise also assists Gr. 8 students who are going into Gr. 9 at the high school.

Hours for business

to 4:45 p.m.

Parise would like the students who need work to know that she will be in Terrace on Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesdays and Fridays. Her office in Terrace Bay is in the multi-purpose room of the recreation complex and her hours are from 8 a.m. to noon and 1 p.m.

see placement page 6



Take this job and love it!

The student placement office of the Canada Employment Centre for Students (CECS) is now officially open. The placement officer is Monique Parise (above) and she is ready and willing to help all students find jobs for the summer. (Photo by Ken Lusk).

Heritage Fund

The Northern Heritage Fund will start out with \$30 million in the kitty, production from new mines and major expansions of existing mines will not be taxed for the first three years of their operations, and spending on transportation in the North will increase 35 per cent to \$107 million, including \$26 million to be spent on improvements to Northern Ontario's highways, Robert Nixon announced in the Liberal government's budget.

Northern opposition MPPs (13 of the 15 MPPs from Northern Ontario are in opposition seats) criticised the government for doing nothing about Northern gas prices that can be as much as 10 cents higher than prices in the south.

The government also plans to reduce the provincial deficit by \$331 million to \$980 million, and spend more on education and health. There are no personal income tax increases called for in the new budget.

While the Heritage Fund will start with \$30 million, Nixon told reporters, "I can't predict what's going to be in it for next year."

The budget was greeted as a mostly good-news, pre-election document made possible by a booming economy around the golden horseshoe.